
Collége Pierre-Elliott-Trudeau Parent Advisory Council 

Minutes of March 13, 2013  

 

1.  Attendance:  Ron Cadieux, Michelle Williams, Patti Mullen, Sandra Gould, Kelina Parent, Marilyn 

Kolody 

2. Call to order: 

a. Approval of Agenda – No changes necessary at this time. 

b. Approval of Minutes of January 23, 2013   

1. Minutes of January 23, 2013 approved as presented.  1st Kelina Parent 2nd Marilyn 

Kolody,  Carried Unanimous 

3. Administrator`s Report – Ron Cadieux, Michelle Williams – see attached 

a. Discussion followed on trips and options available. 

b. Discussion followed on Festival and cultural influence. 

4. Student`s Report – No student in attendance, 

a. Currently planning BBQ and Gym Riot. 

5. Chairperson’s Report – Patti Mullen 

a. Correspondence 

1.   MAPC – Email link for current newsletter 

b. Nothing else at this time. 

6. Treasurer’s Report – Patti Mullen 

a. No changes to our account at this time. 

7. Other Reports 

a. Fundraising – The need to fundraise is not deemed necessary at this time.  Any funds 

currently in our account will be available to carry forward for the upcoming school year.  Will 

review needs again in new school year. 

b. Staff Appreciation Luncheon – Luncheon to be held the following day on March 14, 2013 

over the lunch hour.  Donations of either food items or monetary donations have been 

requested from parents.  Enough has been donated that the funds in our account should not 

be necessary to be used.  Patti and Sandra will arrive at school early to start preparing.   

8. New Business/Round Table 

a. Question on helmet order – all orders will arrive after spring break. 

b. Increasing parent involvement in council meetings is deemed necessary at this time.  The 

amount of parents attending meetings has decreased severely in the last few years, only 

leaving a couple parents attending regularly.  Half of these current parents will no longer 

have students in this school in the 2013-2014 school year.  Brain storming on ways to 

encourage more parents to attend needs to be done and we will review at next meeting. 

c. Next meeting – Wednesday, May 22, 2013, 6:30pm in the staff room. 

9. Meeting Adjourned 7:45pm – Patti Mullen 

 


